B-17

April 1, 1946

Mr. Martin F. Schmitt The Library University of Idaho Moscow, Idaho

Dear Mr. Schmitt:

Thanks a lot for your letter of March 26 about the photographs. Your thoroughness puts me to shame. It had not occurred to me to check the originals. I had always gone to the Indians for my information.

I looking through your manuscript now at the University Press, I happened to note that the photograph of Grouard which you include is not that of Frank Grouard the scout, but of his father. There is one of Frank in the book from which you took this one, and I believe the Historical Society of Nebraska has one or two photographs of Grouard, one in a group of Indians.

With all good wishes.

Sincerely yours,

W. S. Campbell